
North Layton Jr High 
Community Council Minutes 
Jan 8, 2021 @ 9am 

 

Welcome: Debora Baird led the meeting 

This meeting was held virtually, via Zoom rather than in person. 

IN ATTENDANCE: Debora Baird, Texie Brown, Barb Matson, Luke Adams, Principal Ed Campbell, Cindy 
Garlick, Vince Clow, Mylei Zachman.  NOT IN ATTENDANCE: Joanna Arbogast, Kristin Albright and Curtis 

Carlisle 

 

Approval of minutes: 

Luke Adams motioned to approve minutes from Dec 11 meeting, second by Cindy Garlick.  

Motion passed 

 

Michael Dawson and Richard Dixon have been removed from the Council per council rules. This leaves 

openings for parent members for anyone interested in serving. 

 

Amendments to current budget 

The sound systems were ordered on 12/15 for $344 more than the approved amount.  

Mylei Zachman motions to approve additional funds for classroom sound systems, Luke Adams seconds. 

Motion passed 

Virtual Learning First​ will be held 01/26 or 01/27.  Anyone on the councils are invited to attend.  Debora 

Baird will forward the flyer with information. 

We reviewed School Plan 2020-2021 goals.  We requested information from Cindy Garlick and Mylei 

Zachman for our February meeting so we will know if we are on target to meet our goals. We reviewed 
the Data Gateway for Student Proficiency and Student Progress.  Growth is our main concern. 

 

Approval of new 2020-2021 fiscal year budget 

The new budget for the 2020-2019 fiscal year is as follows: 

$16,416.43  remaining to spend 

 



Update on learning 

Principal Campbell and Mylei Zachman assured the Council that learning is happening. Students are 

behaving and there are positive outcomes of the four-day school week with remote learning on Friday. 
Students are benefitting from one-on-one time with teachers on Fridays.  There is positive turnout of 
students to meet with teachers on Friday.  Discipline issues are down.  They will be having at least two 

credit reporting classes next term to help 9th graders to stay on track for graduation.  The numbers for 

in school and Davis Connect are anticipated to stay the same. 

 

Items for next meeting 

Teacher Grants will be accepted through 02/05. 

 

Next meeting: Feb 12 

 


